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THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr. Khan,

I wish to thank you for your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

Your expertise as Moderator was critical to the success of the day.
I greatly appreciate your willingness to lead that discussion and to work
with my team in planning the event.

With all best wishes and again, my thanks.

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan

Mr. Riz Khan
CNN International
Atlanta



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr\ Ahlstrom,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Mrs. Kattis Ahlstrom
Saltsjo



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Ali Gauhar,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what -we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the -world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Feryal Ali Gauhar
Islamabad



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards.

Yours sincerely,

f ' 1. 1..

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr. Balasevic,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of-what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Mr. Djordje Balasevic
Sarajevo



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards.

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Banotti,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Mary Banotti
Member of the European Parliament
Dublin



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Dr. Biegman,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those -who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . .. I don't think -we should be afraid of what -we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Dr. Nicolaas H. Biegman
Permanent Representative
Permanent Delegation of The Kingdom of
The Netherlands on the North Atlantic Council

Brussels



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr. Carrisi,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what -we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Mr. Al Bano Carrisi
Cellino San Marco



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards.

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Collins,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Judy Collins
New York



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. El-Emary,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. ... I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Safia El-Emary
Cairo



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr. Fahmy,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Mr. Hussein Fahmy
Cairo



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Farrow,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . .. I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Mia Farrow
Bridgewater



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Fitzwilliam,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Wendy Fitzwilliam
New York



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Furtado,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Catarina Furtado
Lisbon



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely.

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr. Glover,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those -who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Mr. Danny Glover
San Francisco



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Gray,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. ... I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Linda Gray
Canyon Country



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Halliwell,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Geri Halliwell
London



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr. Heaney,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Mr. Seamus Heaney
Dublin



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Hoist,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . .. I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Hanne-Vibeke Hoist
Frederiksberg



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr. Imam,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Mr. Adel Imam
Cairo



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,
i /

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Jones,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Lupita Jones
Mexico



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr. Klammer,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Mr. Franz Klammer
Vienna



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards.

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr. Komuro,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegialiry among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Mr. Tetsuya Komuro
Tokyo



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Konno,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those -who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . .. I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Misako Konno
Tokyo



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

l/« _..

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr. Koss,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us, ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Mr. Johann Olav Koss
Chairman
Olympic Aid
Aurora



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Kuroyanagi,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Tetsuko Kuroyanagi
Tokyo



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr. Kuustonen,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Mr. Mikko Kuustonen
Espoo



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Kwelagobe,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of-what \ve
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Mpule Kwelagobe
New York



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

/ K

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Liekens,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Goedele Liekens
Schepdaal



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Moratti,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Letizia Moratti
Milano



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

£><_---

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Mouskouri,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . .. I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Nana Mouskouri
Cologny



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr. N'Dour,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those -who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Mr. Youssou N'Dour
Dakar



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr. Nakata,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. .. . I don't think we should be afraid of-what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Mr. Takehito Nakata
Osaka



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues.
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Nakhirunkanok,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Bui Nakhirunkanok
Malibu



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,
, /

• ' \

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Mr. Nazario de Lima,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Mr. Luis "Ronaldo" Nazario de Lima
Geneva



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Dr. Piccard,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . .. I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Dr. Bertrand Piccard
Lausanne



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Saijonmaa,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegialiry among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those -who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Arja Saijonmaa
Stockholm



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards.

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Sarandon,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . , I don'(think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Susan Sarandon
New York



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Senanayake,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Rosy Senanayake
Colombo



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Thommessen,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those \vho have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . . . I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those -who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Vendela Thomessen
New York



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards,

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan



THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

10 November 2000

Dear Ms. Wright Edelman,

I very much appreciate your presence and participation in the recent
meeting of Messengers of Peace and Goodwill Ambassadors. This
unprecedented event offered an opportunity to bring together as one group
the talented, distinguished and diverse men and women who draw the
attention of the public to the United Nations role in dealing with problems
and issues which are of concern to people everywhere.

The collegiality among you and your genuine desire to be of service
to others was a great source of encouragement. No one could have
characterized your mission more eloquently than my friend Harry Belafonte
when we met together at lunch:

"Those who have elected to accept the responsibility of being
advocates to the United Nations have taken on a noble and
formidable task. . .. I don't think we should be afraid of what we
do or be intimidated by those who are our detractors. There are a
lot of them. If the world were not in trouble there would be no need
for us. ... If there is one thing that we are responsible for, it is to
make sure that we hold leadership and power accountable. "

Ms. Marian Wright Edelman
Washington, D.C.



Your words have dramatized and publicized critically important issues,
while deepening public understanding and strengthening support for the
United Nations. I am deeply grateful for this.

We in the United Nations are now seized with the task of improving
our work with you. We have benefited enormously from your comments,
both at the public meeting and in private. I hope this communication will
continue, and look forward to our future work together.

Again, many thanks and best personal regards.

Yours sincerely,

Kofi A. Annan




